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MINUTES BRISBANE MOTORCYCLE CLUB INC HELD AT 

MOTORCYCLE SPORTSMAN CLUB ALBION 
 

MEETING OPEN: 7.40 PM. 
 
DATE: 11.04.2005 
 
PRESENT: P. Borowinski, A. Grayson, V. Grayson, M. Newell, D. Newell, B. 
Muirhead, D. Muirhead, L. Winley, B. Skyring, S. Maxwell, J. Wales, M. 
Norgrove, R. Clacher, D. Aitchison, B. Cavell, S. Forgan, K. Kemp, S. Allanson 
 
VISITORS: C. Winley, S. Broad. 
 
APOLOGIES: Nil. 
 
Minutes of meeting 14.03.2005, read and passed as a true record of events.  
Moved V. Grayson, seconded B. Skyring, all in favour. 
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 
The Club made $110 from the caterer being 10% of his take at the meeting 
27.03.2005.  Club has decided to get the caterer again for the next few meetings 
until we become more organised. 
Vern and Averill met with Kim Flesser and presented him with the plaque in 
appreciation for the Council’s grant and his input.  He was delighted and pledged 
his support for what the Club is doing at the track. 
Pro Yamaha has put a proposal to sponsor signs at the track for $1000 for 2 
years. The Club accepted the offer. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE INWARDS:   
Flyer for Motor Dome, Mackay for a Stadium X meeting. 
Brochures from AMD Timing re transponders for lap scoring. 
MQ Executive minutes 22.03.2005. 
MQ Council minutes 02.03.2005. 
Various subcommittee minutes. 
Calendar update. 
MQ financial report February 2005. 



Jan/Feb Ride magazine. 
Rob Watson, Honda Riders Club of Australia with a proposal to hire the track for 
amateur mini bike riders. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE OUTWARDS: 
Barry Marshall with results of meeting 27.03.2005 and thanks for attending our 
opening day. 
B & J Muirhead – thanks for photocopier. 
W. Skyring – thanks for fire extinguishers. 
M. Bamford – thanks for shade umbrellas. 
MQ re life membership for Ron Newitt. 
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: 
 
FINANCIAL: 
Current account balance at end of March 2005   $6596.62 
Bills for payment: 
Jamiesons Accountants    $308.00 
A. Grayson          669.17 
River City Hire       496.33 
Jimboomba Trophies       97.60 
MQ         148.00 
 
Raffle                 24.00 
 
Moved  S. Maxwell, seconded R. Clache, that above bills be paid.  Passed all in 
favour. 
 
MOTORCYCLE QUEENSLAND REPORT: 
The AGM was held on Wednesday 06.04.2005.  Three subcommittees and the 
Presdient wrote in their reports that they were still having trouble with 
communications with MA. 
Kevin Mortimer has been voted out of every position that he held although he is 
still Race Secretary for the Sunshine State Series. 
Ray Jonkers, the President , will everything he can to help Ron Newitt get life 
membership of MQ. 
 
RACE REPORTS:  
QVMX held a meeting at Caboolture on 10.04.2005.  It was a god meeting and 
good track with no dust as they had received quite a bit of rain, enough in fact, to 
make it difficult to get the cars in the track. 40 riders and only 1 injury. 
On 27.03.2005, Jeff Weiss separated the muscle from the bone in his shoulder 
and is now out for 12 months.  
Doug Aitchison rode at the road races at Warwick a couple of weekends ago.  
The Cheney went like a dream all day and he finished all his races.  It was a 
successful day’s racing with no crashes.  



GENERAL BUSINESS: 
Rob Watson from Honda Riders Club of Australia has proposed that their club 
hire the track on a number of occasions during the year and wishes to know what 
the hire rate would be for a weekend.  It was decided that the Club would ask him 
to make an offer for the hire of the track. 
Vern and Averill Grayson and Paul Borowinski have a meeting with North 
Brisbane Junior MCC on Tuesday 12.04.2005 for discussions about sinking a 
bore and/or removing the elbow after the meter at the gate replacing it with a Tee 
and a take off valve. 
The mix up with the QAS on 27.03.2005 has resulted in the Club not being 
charged for the ambulance for the day. 
It was decided to increase the capacity of the water truck by taking off the crew 
cabin and fitting two 1000 litre plastic containers which will double the  size of the 
load. 
It was moved D. Aitchison, seconded V. Grayson that the Club repair the track 
with a bobcat, bring in more paper pulp and hire a water truck to saturate the 
track before the next meeting on 24.04.2005, approx. cost $2000, passed all in 
favour. 
It was proposed that the Club  call for volunteers for flag marshals to flag for one 
round at the next meeting and compensate these volunteers by giving them a 
free practice day.  It was also discussed that these volunteers get points to the 
value of their highest round of the day eg : 
Round 1, 22 points, Round 2, 14 points, Round 3, flagging, Total for the day 58 
points.  
The Secretary was instructed to contact MQ to inquire about the sheds at Tivoli 
that were built and owned by the Club when the Club had the lease at Tivoli.  If 
the complex is being sold the Club would like first right to these sheds.  
There was much discussion on streamlining the club day sign on procedures  
and any suggestions will be welcome. 
 
MEETING CLOSED: 9.40 pm. 
 
NEXT MEETING: 09.05.2005. 
 


